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Eagles take on Super Bowl LIX

GT advises residents to celebrate safely 

this Super Bowl Sunday. 

    GTWorks is  Mayor David R. Mayer’s weekly newsletter that 
informs residents of the current projects and events happening 
in Gloucester Township. 
    From Police Department to Public Works to Department of 
Recreation, we want you to stay In the Know of the latest news 
in our community!

February 6, 2025
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2025 GT Arts Market

Vendor Registration is now open for the 

2025 Gloucester Township Arts Market.

	 On Saturday, February 1, Mayor David R. Mayer joined first 

responders and community members at the Chews Landing Fire De-

partment to recognize the heroic efforts of those who saved a woman 

and her two dogs from the frozen Timber Creek.

	 The ceremony brought together emergency personnel from 

various departments who played a critical role in the January 25th 

rescue. Their swift response and coordination ensured a successful 

outcome, preventing what could have been a tragic incident. Mayor 

Mayer presented official resolutions honoring these first responders, 

acknowledging their bravery, dedication, and commitment to protect-

ing the residents of Gloucester Township.

	 The event also provided an opportunity for the rescued woman 

to meet and personally thank the team that saved her. It was a heartfelt 

reunion, reinforcing the strong bond between our first responders and 

the community they serve.

	 Gloucester Township extends its deepest appreciation to all 

involved in this life-saving mission. Their dedication exemplifies the 

very best of public service, and we are proud to honor their heroism.
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Local Eagle Scout Recognition

Mayor Mayer met with local eagle scouts 

to praise them for their dedication and hard 

work.



	 Mayor Mayer recently met with three accomplished Eagle Scouts, Adam Bacon, William Ahrens, and Brett Bellows, 
to discuss their impressive community projects and recognize their dedication to service. The meeting highlighted the posi-
tive impact these young men have already made and underscored the bright future they represent.
	 Adam Bacon, a Rowan University student studying Computing and Informatics, shared details of his recent project: 
the construction of a fire pit at the Old Pine Farm in Deptford. Adam, who has been an Eagle Scout since the 3rd grade, 
demonstrated a commitment to creating community spaces and enhancing recreational opportunities.
	 William Ahrens, currently pursuing Liberal Arts at Camden County College, described his impactful project of paint-
ing 500 markers in Glendora and Catalina Hills. William has been an Eagle Scout since the 2nd grade and his work showcas-
es a dedication to preserving and improving local trails and landmarks.
	 Brett Bellows, also a Rowan University student studying Finance, discussed his recent endeavor of creating the en-
trance and hiking trail at Old Pine Farm in Deptford. Having achieved Eagle Scout status in the 1st grade, Brett’s long-stand-
ing commitment to scouting and his recent project highlight his passion for outdoor spaces and community access.
	 Mayor Mayer expressed his sincere pride in these exceptional young men, emphasizing their role as future leaders. “I 
am so proud to have fine young men and women like you as the future leaders in our communities,” the Mayor stated. 
	 The Mayor stressed the importance of giving back to the community and commended the Eagle Scouts for their ded-
ication to service. He added, “Wherever you are going to wind up at - you are going to do great!” The meeting served as an 
inspiring example of the positive impact young people can have on their communities and the bright future that lies ahead for 
these dedicated Eagle Scouts.
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SAVE THE DATE!

	 Mayor David R. Mayer, Township Council, and the 
Gloucester Township Office of Veterans Affairs invite the 
community to a solemn and dignified Flag Retirement Cere-
mony. This special event honors the proper disposal of retired 
American flags in accordance with tradition and reverence 
for our nation’s symbol. Join us as we pay tribute to our flag 
and those who have served under it. Following the ceremony, 
guests are welcome to enjoy a complimentary barbecue.
	 Flags that have been disposed of at our flag drop boxes 
will be the flags that are being retired at the ceremony on April 
11th. Feel free to bring your own flags to retire the day of the 
ceremony.
	 Gloucester Township offers flag disposal boxes at 
Camden County College, Veteran’s Park, and Community 
Park by the Veterans’ Memorial. These secure drop-off loca-
tions provide a respectful way to retire worn American flags. 
Please fold flags properly before placing them in the boxes. 
For more information, CLICK HERE.

	 GT Field of Dreams is a place where all children, 
no matter what their disability is, will have a chance to 
play baseball. Every kid deserves a chance to play a sport 
with their friends. Here at the Field of Dreams, we can 
make their dreams come true! 
Registration is now open for Gloucester Township Field 
of Dreams Baseball for Spring 2025! CLICK HERE to 
Register.

WOMEN’S HISTORY 
MONTH

VENDOR REGISTRATION 
NOW OPEN!

 https://glotwp.com/2025-us-flag-retirement-ceremony/
https://register.capturepoint.com/reg/cat_program_list_detail.cfm?season_id=23017&program_id=2483416&fbclid=IwY2xjawIR5a5leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHeh6NYds95TE_SOYJKGhbpNqqQHPPXyJjBPTsE74oy-ho2fn5yEo0TIg2Q_aem_s_XqIvxNlpdYWnylKEB7kQ
https://glotwp19.wpenginepowered.com/wp-content/uploads/2025/02/2025-Women-Who-Make-a-Difference-Form.pdf
https://glotwp.com/news/gloucester-township-arts-market-2025/


Let’s Keep In Touch!
As your Mayor, I’m eager to hear from you should you have questions or concerns; 
so please do not hesitate to call my office at (856) 374-3514 or email me at 
dmayer@glotwp.com
I’d like to thank you for choosing our beautiful Gloucester Township your residence 
and for making our community a great place to live, work and play!

Gloucester Township encourages everyone to celebrate Su-
per Bowl Sunday responsibly. Whether you’re heading out 
to watch the game at a local establishment or gathering with 
friends, it’s important to have a plan in place. Arrange a safe, 
sober ride home before drinking alcohol or smoking, and nev-
er let someone get behind the wheel if they are impaired. If 
you’re hosting, be sure your guests have a responsible way to 
get home. Always wear your seat belt, as it is the best defense 
against impaired drivers. If you see an intoxicated driver on the 
road, call 911. Let’s all enjoy the game while making safety a 
priority.

Celebrate Valentine’s Day with Camden County College 
on Friday, February 14th, from 6 PM to 9 PM! Enjoy 
a delightful evening of fine dining, live jazz, and exqui-
site wine—all in support of the Camden County College 
Foundation. Reserve your spot today and make this Val-
entine’s Day unforgettable! CLICK HERE for more in-
formation.

Celebrate Valentines Day at 
Camden County College

Eagles take on Super Bowl LIX

https://www.camdencc.edu/

